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                                                                                    My reference: 3/2014/0436
                                                                                    Direct Dial: (01200) 425111

                                                                                    Fax: (01200) 414487

Email: planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk
                                                                                    Date 8th July 2014

Mr Andy Stanworth,

Four Acres

Pendleton Road

Wiswell

BB7  9BZ

Dear Sir/Madam,

Town & Country Planning Act 1990

Class A of Schedule 2 of Part 1 of the Town & Country Planning (General  Permitted Development Order 1995 (as amended)

In accordance with Section 60 (2B) and (2C) of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended by Section 4(1) of the Growth & Infrastructure Act 2013)

Ribble Valley Borough Council, as local planning authority, hereby confirm that their PRIOR APPROVAL IS NOT REQUIRED for the proposed development at the address shown below, as described by the description shown below, and in accordance with the information that the developer provided to the local planning authority:

Address of the proposed development

1 Tithe Barn Cottage Pendleton Road Wiswell BB7 9BZ
Description of the proposed development

Prior notification of a proposed larger home extension. Proposed single storey rear extension to project beyond original rear wall by 3.5 metres, with a height to eaves of 2.65 metres and a maximum height of 3.65 metres.
It is important that you read and understand all of the following informatives:

This written notice indicates that the proposed development would comply with Class A of Schedule 2 of Part 1 of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 (as amended).  It is important to note that this written notice does not indicate whether or not the proposed development would comply with any of the other Classes in Schedule 2 of Part 1.  If you want confirmation that the proposed development would be lawful on the basis that it would comply with all of the classes, limitations and conditions of Schedule 2, Part 1, then you should submit an application to the local planning authority for a Lawful Development Certificate (LDC).

It is a requirement of Condition A.4, that the development shall be carried out in accordance with the information that the developer provided to the local planning authority.

It is a requirement of condition A.4, that the development shall be completed on or before the 30th May 2016.

It is a requirement of the condition A.4,  that the developer shall notify the local planning authority of the completion of the development as soon as practicable after completion, and that this notification shall be in writing (form attached to this notice).

Yours sincerely,
John Macholc

Head of Planning Services

Chief Executive: Marshal Scott CPFA

Directors: John Heap BEng. Ceng. MICE, Jane Pearson CPFA

